



WIGGENHALL ST MARY MAGDALEN PARISH COUNCIL
Before the meeting, Kevin Kent and Alison Haines from the Emergency Planning Office spoke to the members concerning Community Emergency Plans

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 3 October 2008
Present
 Councillors W Bates, A Bumstead, A Downing, P Hollox, E. Lucie-Smith (Chairman), D Walsh
Clerk - S Goodwin, 

Also present 3 members of the public and Cllr. R Rockcliffe CC

117/08 Accept apologies for absence
None. 
It was requested that it be minuted that F Moreau (BC) has not attended Magdalen PC meetings for 10 months.  When next agenda and minutes are sent to him, his attention is to be drawn to this item.
118/08 Confirm minutes of the meeting held on 5 September
That minutes previously circulated and taken as read, are a true and accurate record
 Agreed unanimously
119/08 Accept accounts to 18 August
That accounts be accepted 
 
Agreed  unanimously
120/08 Declarations of Interest on Agenda Items

P Hollox, personal possible prejudicial interest in 128/08 Affordable Housing
121/08 Public Speaking

It was agreed that meeting be adjourned for members of public to speak 

Matters raised included Park Crescent flooding, reporting of PC meetings, VHC finances and planter for memorial

Meeting restarted
 
122/08 Matters Arising

106/08
SAM II – PC request does not meet criteria and does not warrant the deployment or installation of 
SAM II but SAM I will revisit village.  Details of criteria to be requested.  

Cllr. Lucie-Smith reported that Norfolk Casualty Reduction Partnership will be sending a report of 
recently conducted survey in the village
123/08 Correspondence

Terrington LAG – Minutes of September meeting and date of next meeting to be 15th October
BT payphones –Two village payphones on list – proposed to be removed 

Essex & Suffolk Water – September meeting to be rescheduled

Making and enforcement of byelaws - Consultation.  To be circulated and  to be on next agenda

Local Government Re-organisation – meetings on October 15th and January 7th

124/08 Finance
a
District Auditors report for 2007/2008 had no comments other than to say annual return 
information was in accordance with Audit Commission requirements.


That this be accepted

Agreed unanimously
b
Donation to British Legion to be £20

Prop. – Cllr. Downing
2nd– Cllr. Walsh
 Agreed unanimously
c
Cheques to be signed 


Agreed unanimously
125/08 War Memorial


Example of container and planting had been shown to PC during public speaking time.  That 4 such 
planters be secured into concrete around war memorial in white graveled area


Prop. – Cllr. Lucie-Smith
2nd– Cllr. Walsh
 Agreed unanimously
126/08 Park Crescent 
No reply concerning a copy of the School’s lease has been received and Jo Garrod (BC) does not have a copy.  Matter to continue being investigated
127/08 PC meeting dates

That meetings be held on 2nd Monday of each month

Prop. – Cllr. Bumstead

2nd– Cllr. Bates


 In accordance with Standing Order 68, this matter had, when proposed and seconded, stood adjourned without discussion to the next ordinary meeting of the Council

Agreed unanimously

Meetings to start in November if possible.
128/08 Affordable Housing 
P Hollox did not leave the meeting as there had been no developments reported from Broadland Housing 

Possibility that landowner previously approached will be contacted again.  Ed Mumford-Smith will keep PC updated for next month.  No discussion took place
129/08 Village Hall


Treasurer for the Village Hall Committee sent a report detailing procedures should the School close 
and subsequently, the money from NCC be reduced.  Copies were given to all councillors present.  It 
was confirmed that fire insurance is covered by the School and should it close then the BC would 
take over the responsibility.  Agreed that matter not be taken any further at the moment as PC were 
now more aware of the facts.  VHC finances to be monitored using PC copy of VHC Annual 
Accounts
130/08 Cemetery

a
Feasibility study results to be on November agenda
b
Matter of stolen benches had been reported to the police and the insurance company by clerk.  £250 
excess would have to be paid in event of claim, so it was decided that no claim would be made.  
Replacement seating to be purchased in 2009
131/08 Highways

a
Problem of shrubbery overhanging highway from 62 Stow Road.  Clerk had spoken to owner who 
agreed to trim it back


b
Highways to be asked when ‘whitemarked’ roadworks in the village will be carried out. 
132/08 Allotments

a
Rubbish on plots 31- 39 must be removed by M Main by 17 October.  No plots will be allocated 
to him at this time for 2009.  
b
Structure on plots 31- 39 has been identified by KL Planning office as a moveable shelter and I 
Alford has supplied PC with copy of letter saying that it does not need planning permission.  
Retrospective permission given by PC for moveable shelter to be erected.  
c 
Wording of allotment agreements was queried.  Legal advice is to be sought urgently so that 
revised agreements can be used for 2009
d 
Allotment plots were allocated as per 2008, with the exception of plots 1-10 and 21-30, which are 
currently tenanted by M Main.  Allocation of these plots is with-held awaiting outcome of removal of 
rubbish on plots 31-39 ( which he used to tenant) and clearance of ragwort on currently tenanted 
plots.
e
Complaints had been received from tenants concerning non-removal of ragwort and structures 
being erected before obtaining PC approval and relevant documentation from 
planning office. Clerk 
to respond
f
Teresa Main, who shares plots tenanted by M Main, requested permission to erect mobile 
shelter.  
Letter to be sent explaining that PC will grant permission for a moveable shelter subject to 
a written 
request from the tenant – currently M Main.  Shelter must not be erected before planning office letter 
received confirming whether or not planning permission is required
133/08 Community Emergency Plan

Main concern had been that of insurance but A Haines had confirmed that BC insurance covers 
anyone previously notified as a volunteer in Community Emergency Plan.  Clerk to ascertain 
limit of insurance.  Agreed that plan to be created, possibly using template supplied by 
Emergency Planning office.  Cllr. Downing to steer it through initially.
134/08 Planning
a
08/01716 Horshoe Barn – planning application approved by BC
b
08/02172/F Proposed new dwelling at Plot adjacent to The Old Manor, Low Road, 
Stowbridge.

Supported by PC and criteria form completed.  Added comments were that shared 
drive/access raised concern and also drainage of plot.


Review of Planning Criteria Form to be on next agenda

135/08 Gas Supply
Letter to be sent enquiring as to possibility of mains gas supply to Magdalen
136/08 Village School
Noted that as Magdalen School has a stronger footing as it is part of a federation
137/08 Cold Calling Free Zone
To be on next agenda
138/08 Pride in Norfolk Award


Applicants for entry into the above had received £400 prize money on behalf of the parish 
upon 
winning the Award.  They requested that it be paid into Parish Council account but ringfenced for 
expenditure within the parish.  This was agreed subject to the Parish Council approving the 
expenditure.  The money could not just be signed back to an organization.  No official letter had 
been received concerning the award prize or the placing of the money. 

 
Cllr. Downing to ascertain feeling of organizations in village to attend a meeting headed by 
the PC to discuss how the momentum created by winning this award could be maintained.

A plaque had been awarded and a decision as to where it should be displayed took place but 
no firm decision was made, although attaching it to the village sign was most likely

139/08 Councillors agenda items for next meeting and matters of concern
Review of clerk’s hours, items for December budget.
140/08 Date of next meeting

Next ordinary meeting to be 10 November, subject to availability of hall
Cllr. Walsh to check accounts in November

Meeting closed 9.45 pm  
Chairman
……………………………………….
Date
……………………………………
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